
Committee Meeting

July 15, 2015 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its President Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: President Robert LeBlanc, Stanley Folse, Vice-President Michael McKinney, Sr., Leonce Carmouche, Whitney Jasmin, Jr., Marlin Rogers, James Jasmin, Russell Loupe, Eric Matherne, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, Wayne Waguespack and Joseph Dantin were present. Attorney Larry Buquoi and were absent
There were no audience comments on the agenda items.

Commissioner Whitney Jasmin Jr. presented the Safety Committee report. He said since the last report was given, that we had no lost time accidents to report to the Board. The last safety meeting for the maintenance department was held on July 14, 2015 at 4:00 p.m. Several topics were verbally discussed. He closed by stating the next safety meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 17, 2015 at 6:00 a.m.

Commissioner Leonce Carmouche presented the Equipment

 Committee report. He said that as of today, all of our equipment

 is presently operational. He further reported that our new 6105M

 cab tractor with the Tiger 60” mower should be delivered to us

 by Monday July 20, 2015. Mr. Carmouche also said that he asked 

 Randy to get an estimated price quote from Blaine Bourgeois of B

 & B Construction on replacing the roof and it came in at $55,000

 to remove and replace with new 26 gauge R-panel roof. He said

 that plans on this are to place this item in the 2016 budget for

 next year.

Oneil Malbrough presented the final report of the Sunset Drainage District Geotechnical Report. Total borings across 7 reaches as follow: CPT borings, 115, 5” borings: 52, 5” water borings: 52.  Oneil stated that this information will be used in applying for the permit with the Corps of Engineers.

A copy of House Bill 709 Act #423 which was signed by the Governor was presented and discussed. Randy said he spoke with Board attorney Larry Buquoi this morning, and he requested that this item be placed on the August 5, 2015 regular meeting agenda.


A copy of the notice of Mississippi River Commission meeting was presented and discussed. 


Since there were no other financial matters to discuss, Commissioner Waguespack moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Dantin.  Meeting adjourned.
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
